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Summary: Dakota is new to Bacon Hills. She's never really had
friends, but her brother has twenty of them at a time. She finds
herself in an accident, her brother badly injured. Dakota realizes
that going to the hospital at that moment was the worst mistake of
her life. At least that's what she thinks. Disclaimer - I do not own
Teen Wolf, only my characters and my plot line involving
them.

    Teen Jaguar

I flinched back as I saw something fling towards me. I squeezed my
eyes shut, waiting for the impact. It came fast, knocking me onto my
back. I screamed as I felt rubber crush my arm. A burning sensation
took over my entire body as I was enveloped in flames. I opened my
eyes to see nothing but black smoke. The smoke was thick as fog, only
much darker.

I couldn't breath, there was too much smoke. I couldn't even cough, I
was so weak. I lifted my body up and looked around, feeling my broken
bones start to mend together.

I gasped when I saw a mess of blonde hair on the ground not too far
from me, just outside the smoke. I dragged myself over to him, barely
being able to pick myself off the ground. I pulled his head onto my
lap then checked for a pulse.

I let out a sigh of relief when I heard it, loud as day. I looked
over to where the smoke was coming from, a giant black van was
pouring out smoke. The van would surely explode with that much
damage. I picked my brother up in my arms and staggered away from the
van.

"Hey, are you okay?" I turned my head to the voice to see a blue jeep
heading my way. It stopped just enough for me to see a face.



"I'm fine." I told them. I looked down to my brother. "But I need to
get him to the hospital."

"I can take you." The door opened and he came out. He didn't look
that strong, his arms weren't that think, but he seemed to know what
he was doing. He had dark hair and dark eyes from what I could see in
the dark, especially with all the smoke still partially surrounding
us.

He tried to take the boy in my arms from me, I growled at him. He
jumped back at the sudden change in atmosphere. "I can carry him
myself." I snapped.

He nodded as I moved around him and got in the passenger. The kid
muttered a few profanities before hopping into the driver's side. He
started the car up again and turned around. "Do you think the people
in that car are still alive?" He asked me.

A loud sound answered him. He jumped, the car swerved a little.
"Jesus christ." He shouted.

"There was too much smoke." I told him. "Even if we had tried to save
the driver they wouldn't have survived the smoke inhalation."

"Then how did you survive?" He asked.

I looked down at my brother, ignoring his question. I stayed silent,
this wasn't a comfortable topic. This boy didn't need to know, he was
just my ride.

"You know I could just dump you on the side of the road. I don't have
to take you to the hospital. I'm sure he'll survive a little walk."
He told me.

I rolled my eyes. "It's really none of your business. I could get him
to the hospital by myself, but you're a nice person. I can tell you
wouldn't just leave us on the side of the road." I told him before I
started to play with my brother's hair.

The boy said nothing else. He pulled up to the hospital and stopped.
I left, not wanting to be questioned further. I dragged my brother in
the doors, immediately he was taken from my arms. I growled at the
women, her brown curly hair was pulled back in a pony tail.

"Mom, what's going on?" I whipped my head over to a kid, he was
walking toward us with a frown on his face. I frowned as well,
looking down at my hand. I hand my hand circling the woman's arm in a
death like grip. I gave her an apology before letting go.

The women placed my brother on a cot and a doctor wheeled him away.
"Can you tell me what happened?" She asked.

"We were walking home from school, we had to stay after, but. . . " I
trailed off, looking away. "This car came out of nowhere. I don't
think he got the worst of it, but he inhaled a lot of smoke."

"What about the people in the other car?" The women asked.

I frowned. "What about them?"



"Are they okay? Did-"

"I don't know. The car exploded. The crash must've ruptured the gas
tank." I told her, looking away. "He's going to be okay, right?" I
asked.

She nodded. "Yes, he should be fine. For the first few hours we only
let family in, so if you want to stay you are welcome to, but I
insist you head home."

"He's my brother. He's my twin brother."

She nodded. "Alright." She looked at the boy who had spoken to me
then down the hall. "I'll go check on him, the doctors are probably
with him right now. You can wait-"

"No, I'll come with." I told her.

Her dark eyes looked me over, taking in my appearance. I sighed.
"It's my fault he's here. I just want to make sure he's okay." I told
her, forcing my voice to calm. She definitely wouldn't let me see him
if I flipped out on her.

"Alright, you can wait outside the room until I let you in." She told
me.

The boy who had previously called out to the woman, his mother, took
her arm and started to whisper to her. "She's not human." He told
her.

"What do you mean?"

"Somethings off about her scent." I growled at that. He must be a
werewolf. His eyes flickered to me and I realized my mistake. I felt
my eyes widen under his narrowing eyes.

"Can we please go see my brother?" I asked after clearing my
throat.

The woman nodded. "I'll be careful." She told her son before heading
down the hall with me hot on her heels. I followed her, noticing the
way her heart was racing. I looked around, trying to tune into the
other doctors. theirs were racing, but no where near as fast the
nurses.

"My name is Melissa." The women told me as she entered the elevator.
I followed. "What's your brother's name?"

I regarded her closely before sighing. "Keith. My name is Dakota." I
told her.

She nodded. "Well, he's lucky to have you, Dakota." I froze at her
words. Those words were never more wrong. If it hadn't been for me
he'd be perfectly fine, not suffering from smoke inhalation.

I looked away from her, not wanting to tell her any of this. When the
doors opened Melissa froze. I followed her line of sight and
stiffened as well. I smelled the blood before I saw it, a kid sat on
the floor with his back to us. His white shirt was drenched with
blood, it stuck to his body.



The blood hair had flecks of blood on top, he turned his head to me.
Blood dripped from his mouth and a sharp row of teeth was visible.
The kids eyes were pure white, almost glowing. He growled at us,
rising from the body on the floor.

I growled, accepting the challenge. "Come on, you freak." I snarled
as I shifted. He ran at me and I met him halfway down the hallway. I
felt his teeth clamp down on my shoulder. I growled before bucking
him off and swiping at his feet.

His arm came out of nowhere, knocking me onto my back. I gasped as I
felt something smash under my head. The loud crack made me think I
had crushed my skull, stars flashed across my vision.

I gasped as I opened my eyes. The kid was holding Melissa by her
throat, crushing her esophagus. Before I could even register what was
happening next the boy from earlier was there. He shoved the kid
away, who then ran down the hall.

"Mom, are you okay?"

Melissa nodded. "Yeah, just go get that son of a bitch." She told
him. He nodded, his eyes flickering towards me before he ran after
the boy.

I groaned as I stood then ran after him. "Wait, Dakota!" I heard
Melissa call after me, but didn't stop. I kept going. I followed the
boy's scent to the roof, momentarily freezing when I heard
voices.

"You don't have to do this, Sean! Whatever you are, we can help you."
The boy from earlier called.

I followed his line of sight to the ledge. Sean held another boy by
the neck. His eyes had faded now to light greenish color, like my
brothers. The boy in his arms looked at us frantically, his eyes wide
with fear. His eyes darted between me and the boy in front of
me.

"Wendigo's don't need help, we need food!" Sean shouted before trying
to bite the boy in his arms. Sean didn't get the chance to, the wolf
in front of me shoved him. I jumped in, swiping at Sean's face. My
claws went through leaving three trails of red. Blood seeped down his
face.

He growled at me before he lunged at me, his teeth extended. He bit
into my shoulder, I cried out in pain. I fell to the ground as he
shoved me back. I felt something shoot up my sides, electricity. I
started to convulse, not knowing what to do.

I couldn't open my eyes, the pain was too much. I'd never been
electrocuted before, despite the other torturous things I've been
through before. I peeled my eyes open, seeing two figures by the
ledge.

I groaned as I tried to move forward, away from the energy pouring
through me. I looked at the ledge to see Sean hovering over Scott. I
rose from my spot with a groan before tackling him. Sean backed off
and turned around. I gasped when I saw an axe whipped past my head



into Sean's. It went straight through, leaving blood to drip from the
wound.

I fell off of him onto my back while he fell forward. I turned to
look at the person who threw the axe, a man with pale skin and no
mouth. Absolutely no mouth.

He walked past me to Sean, taking the axe out. Then the man left
without a word. I tried to catch my breath as I looked over to the
kid. Blood covered his mouth, his eyes were glowing red. I stiffened
as they faded back to a dark brown. His gaze moved away from me over
to his left.

I followed his gaze to another boy. The boy cradled his arm in pain,
his baby blue eyes were wide with fear. Blood dripped between his
fingers as his grip tightened on the area.

"You bit him." I muttered.

The boy looked at me. He took a cautious step forward, I jumped back.
He was an Alpha, that meant trouble for me. I scrambled to my feet as
I tried to back away. "Who are you?" The boy asked me.

"Who the hell are you?" I winced at my own words, wondering just how
understanding this particular Alpha would be.

"My name is Scott." He told me, raising his arms up in defence.

I shook my head. "Just stay away from me. You have bigger problems
than me." I nodded my head towards the other boy on the ground. "Good
luck with your new Beta."

"Wait, why did you help me?" He asked before I could leave.

I glanced at him then at the boy cowering in fear on the ground.
"Worry about your Beta, Scott. He looks about ready to have a heart
attack." With that I ran down the stairs and away from them. I made
my way to my brothers room.

I hesitated by the door, wondering what I should do. Should I tell
him I'm sorry? Just saying it doesn't do a damn thing, it never
has.

"Are you just going to stand by the door?" I looked up at him, he was
holding his side in pain. I smiled to see he was okay, wrapping my
arms around his waist. He rested his chin on my head and
sighed.

"I'm so sorry about this, I'll make it up to you." I told him as I
pulled away.

"How are you going to do that?"

"I'm going to convince Dad to let you try out for soccer or lacrosse
or whatever the hell it is." I told him, standing up a little taller.
He froze, looking down at me with wide eyes. "Don't worry about it.
What'd the doctor say?"

"He said a few bruised ribs and a little too much smoke. Other than
that he said I'm fine. He wants to call Dad." He told me.



I nodded. "We should get going." I insisted. "Before they come
back-"

"Go where?" I turned to Melissa. "The doctor wants to keep him
overnight for observation."

"We have to go home." I told her.

"I agree, you should go home. He is staying here though." She told
me.

"Just go home, before it gets worse." Keith whispered to me, soft
enough so only I could hear it. I gave it a stiff nod. I glared at
Melissa before heading towards the elevator. Melissa followed.

"What are you?" She asked before the doors closed.

"What?"

"I've never seen my son's skin turn black and blue when he shifts,
I've never seen green eyes either. I was just curious if your brother
is like you." She told me.

I shook my head. "He's human." I told her. "Now please drop the
subject."

* * *

><p><strong>I'm so sorry, I promised this like a month ago, but I
just haven't had the courage to write. Dakota's mind set is kind of
harsh and I had finally gotten to good mood. Now everything's shit
again so here it is, hope you enjoy it. I know you haven't seen Sarah
yet, but she's coming in the next chapter. Please review and all that
jazz, I really hope you've enjoyed this chapter. I no longer make
promises on when I'll update, I never keep them because of this
stupid website so I'll get to it. Again hope you enjoyed please
please please please please please please please please please please
please please.<strong>

**-mistysherwood1**

End
file.


